MINUTES OF THE JANUARY MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CASTLECOMER HELD ON MONDAY, 15^H JANUARY 2024 AT 11AM

In the chair: Cllr Michael Delaney

Present: Clirs John Brennan, Pat Fitzpatrick, Michael McCarthy Mary Hilda Cavanagh,

and Denis Hynes.

In attendance: Mr Philippe Beubry, Mr Martin Prendiville and Mr Michael Leahy.

1. Confirmation of Minutes of:

(a) December Ordinary Meeting held on 18th December 2024

The minutes were proposed by Cllr Pat Fitzpatrick, seconded by Cllr Mary Hilda Cavanagh and agreed.

2. Consideration of Reports and Recommendations:

(a) Taking in Charge Update – Una Kealy & William Delaney

Ms. Una Kealy presented a report to the members on the estates to be taken in charge including:

- Ogenty, Gowran
- An Choill Rua, Paulstown
- Moneen View, Moneenroe
- Haven Court, Ballyragget

Members thanked Ms. Kealy for her report.

(b) Roads Update – Philippe Beubry

Mr. Philippe Beubry gave a review of the delivery of the 2023 Roads Work Scheme under the following programmes:

- Restoration Inprovement
- Restoration Maintenance
- Special Works
- Road Safety Improvement Scheme
- Community Involvement Scheme
- Local Improvement Scheme

He also outlined the proposed schemes to be carried out in 2024 under the Local Improvement Scheme

The members thanked Philippe for his report and complimented him on the work carried out during 2023.

Cllr Mary Hilda Cavanagh requested that additional funding be requested from the Dept. towards Community Involvement Scheme. She also rquested that roadside drains be kept clear as a safety measure for Flooding.

Cllr Pat Fitzpatrick asked that a reminder be issued to landowners regarding cutting of ditches.

3. <u>Business prescribed by Statute, Standing Orders or Resolutions of the Municipal District for transaction at such meeting</u>
None

4. Other business set forth in the Notice convening the meeting None

- 5. <u>Notices of Motion</u> None
- 6. <u>Correspondence</u> None

7. Matters arising from minutes

Martin Prendiville updated the members in relation to the proposed boundary change. Legislation was pass on December 15th approving the recommendations from the Electoral Commission.

The members accepted that there will not be any alteration to the electoral commission recommendations.

8. Any other business

Cllr Mary Hilda Cavanagh requested an update for the next meeting on The Ouncel Bar in Johnstown and Freshford Flood Relief Scheme.

This concluded the business of the meeting.

Chairperson:

Date: